 GENERAL MEETING

The MINUTES of a GENERAL MEETING held in the Board Room, Town Hall, Derby Road, Peel on Tuesday 20th July 2004 at 7.30 p.m.

Present
Mr. J E Lightfoot  ( Acting Chairman)

Mrs. T M Birkett


Mrs. P Sweeney

Mr. D J Lace 

Mrs. C A Moughtin


Mr. R M Gimbert

Mrs P Pugh


Ms P Hardman


In attendance
Mr D A Bromilow (Deputy Town Clerk)

Mr T E Leece (Town Member)



Mrs C Horton (Librarian)

Apologies
Mr. T M Crookall


Mr. S Knight 

	Deputy Chairman’s welcome

	04/099

	Mr Lightfoot welcomed the members and the public to the meeting. The Chairman congratulated the Heritage Trust for their work in arranging the Secret Gardens displays this year. The event was well attended and the gardens were excellent. 

	Librarian’s report

	04/100

	Mrs Horton reported that library membership was up by 25 borrowers on this time last year. Thirty four children had signed up for the Roller Coaster Book event this year so far. It was hoped that they would keep borrowing figures up, during the summer. 

Two internet computers were now  available at the library. The internet was being accessed by tourists on holiday but local people were being encouraged to take advantage of this facility. 
There were some repairs that were still awaiting the attention of the Technical Officer. Mrs Horton had been asked to prepare a list and submit it to the Town Hall.

The book for sale section was proving popular as the library made space for new titles that were arriving over the summer.


	The Leece Museum 
	04/101

	Mr Leece gave a resume of the Curators report. He commented that the repairs to the hall way were now completed and the wall was being used to display memories of old Peel.
The exhibition of seascapes and ships painted by John Halsall had proved very popular with several of his paintings being sold.

New acquisitions include some carved bones made by prisoners at Knockaloe Camp during WW1 and a copy of the first camp newspaper, printed in German for the prisoners.

The Wanderer exhibition had proved popular following the unveiling of the plaque on the promenade.
New advertising cards were to be distributed around hotels and tourist attractions to promote the Museum.

Mr Leece confirmed that in the coming week a party from Ramsey would be visiting the Museum with the idea of setting up a similar facility there. NOTED

	The Viking festival 
	04/102

	A letter from Mr Roy Baker proposed the renewal of the Viking Festival in 2005 to coincide with the Mann of the Sea celebrations. It was suggested that the landing take place on Fenella beach rather the on the main beach.
The Board expressed a willingness to assist and AGREED to ask Mr Baker to outline the support that he was looking for ahead of a  meeting.

	Kart racing
	04/103

	Mr Hammonds and Mr Blackburn reported that this year’s Karting festival had been very successful with few complaints and these were easily rectified. The use of a clearway order had helped to ensure that the course was cleared ahead of the road closure order making the event run smoothly. 
Mr Lightfoot commented that some of the residents of Marine Parade had experienced problems parking on the promenade when the Karters arrived. Mr Hammond agreed that chevron parking would give more space to both Karters and the residents to park.
The clean up operation went smoothly after the event and Mr Lightfoot commented on the improvement over previous years. However, some barriers were not removed for several days after the event. Mr Hammond said that there had been a mix up and the supervision of barrier removal would be improved next year.

Mr Hammond also said that the straw bales were put out 2 days later than usual. This had worked well and it was expected that they would  go out later next year.

Ms. Hardman joined the meeting at 8.05pm.

Mr Hammond was asked about the revenue which the event generated for Peel. He presented some questionnaires that had been completed by competitors in the event. It was AGREED that the Town Hall would analyse the figures and make their findings public.
There was a welcome envelope that was given to all the competitors. Mr Hammond gave the opportunity for local businesses to advertise their services by placing leaflets inside. With few exceptions this was poorly received and as a result an opportunity for local businesses had been missed. It had been intended that a leaflet would be distributed by the karters to every house in Peel explaining the time table of events. Due to distribution problems this was not successful but many homes did receive leaflets. It was  expected that this could be  rectified for 2005.
The longest period the roads were closed was 19 minutes and the average was 12 minutes.
Mr Hammond did request that the road closing order should be extended until 10.00pm on Sunday. It was difficult for many of the competitors to relocate their vans late at night when they had to wait a few hours for the boat.
Mrs Sweeney suggested the use of the Fenella Beach car park for the Kart race, possibly using the new Harbour Bridge to gain access to the course. Mr Hammond said that he would look into the feasibility of the idea.
Mr Hammond, Mrs Horton, Mr Leece and Mr Blackburn left the meeting.

	Vintage Motorcycle club
	04/104

	It was agreed that the Vintage Motorcycle Club should again be given permission to use the North end of the promenade on 30th August 2004.

	The queen’s golden jubilee award 
	04/105

	A letter was read out from the Chief Secretary’s Office requesting nominations for the award. The Board NOTED the request and decided to give further consideration to possibly a group that could benefit. The closing date for the nominations was 13th September 2004.

	Western walk and talk
	04/106

	Plans had been set in motion by Manx Sport and Recreation to start a Walk and Talk scheme in Peel starting at the swimming pool. A similar group in Douglas had proved very successful.
The group would meet on Thursdays at 10.00am. The Commissioners had no objection to the scheme and wished it well. NOTED

	Gary woods preaching
	04/107

	A request for Mr Woods to preach in Peel during August as he had done in previous years was considered. It was AGREED that permission be granted for Mr Woods to preach in the town.

	Street traders licences 
	04/108

	A list of applications for Street Trading Licences was considered by the Commissioners for the Peel Carnival on15th August 2004. It was AGREED to grant licences to, Possan Solly, Neverlands Ltd and Mrs. R Crellin in addition to those in previous months.
It was felt that the application for catering facilities should be considered in the light of expected events at the Carnival. It was therefore AGREED that Mr Lightfoot should speak to Carnival organisers and decide which of the applicants would best fit the day.
Applicants were Tiny’s Coffee shop, MCA mobile catering, Dinky do-nuts and the Manx Carvery.


	the Peel in bloom competition
	04/109

	Two classes were judged for the Peel in bloom competition, Gardens and Hanging Baskets. The winners were.

Gardens 
1) Mr D Dibble

2) Mr M Quirk

3) Mr R Kelly

Hanging Baskets

1) Mr G Ingham

2) Mr D Dibble 

3) Mr S Oliver

Each category received prizes of £25.00, £15.00 and £10.00 for 1st 2nd and 3rd prizes respectively.

	Election funds to candidates
	04/110

	Following comments made by Mr Brown regarding payment of candidates election expenses out of Rate Funds, Mr Lightfoot stated that no election expenses were paid by Peel Town Commissioners. All promotional expenses were paid for by the candidates themselves.
This part of the meeting ended at 8.55pm.
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